Tioga County Drug & Alcohol Planning Council
November 16, 2022
1:30 PM

Board Attendance: Robin Adams, Malachi Cunningham, Davy Heck, Saira Olson, Diane Weed, Lisa Wood
Guest Attendance: Commissioner Bunn, Commissioner Mark Hamilton, Christa Hilfiger, Mellissa Parsons,
Sara Rice, Tabatha Wheatley

Call to Order- Diane Weed called the meeting to order at 1:30 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance and
mament of silence.

Secretary’s Report- Diane asked the board to review the minutes as presented. Saira made a motion to
accept the minutes, Lisa seconded. Motion Catried.

Business:

First order of business, the Planning Council by-laws need to be voted on. Malachi made a motion to
accept the by-laws, Saira seconded. 5 ayes, 0 nays, motioned carried.

Diane asked the board to elect 2023 officers for the Planning Council. Robin- Chairperson, Davy-
Vice Chair, and Saira- Secretary. Malachi made a motion to accept the officers, Lisa seconded. 5
ayes, 0 nays, motion carried.

The 2023 Planning Council meeting dates were presented to the board, Lisa made a motion to accept
the dates, Saira seconded. 5 ayes, 0 nays, motion carried.

Our SOR proposal for prevention was accepted in the amount of $7,195.00 in which we will use to
purchase medicine lockboxes and trainings. The medicine boxes will be handed out the Senior Expo
that prevention goes to. Question- is there an estimate of how many lockboxes will be purchased? 50
boxes per year for 2023 and 2024. Suggestion- New data in fatality trends are 1/3 of children ingest
MAT medications. It would also be a good idea to hand these out to those that are on MAT and have
children.

Antoinette Sacco, Drug & Alcohol Program Analyst, will be visiting the SCA on November 28%. The
focus will be our five year plan and communicable disease.

We have a new case manager trainee, Samantha Brion that will be beginning on November 28!,
For Red Ribbon Week we distributed pencils, stickers, coloring pages, and puzzles for all classrooms
in the elementary schools including the private institutions like Trinity Lutheran School and New
Covenant Academy. It was well received by all the schools.

The dinner and movie event went very well and we had many attend- about 78 people in Cowanesque
Valley and 48 people in Lawrenceville. We had a lot of positive feedback from many generations in
the families. If we have any money left, we are discussing hosting a movie night at the Liberty
school.

Other events include hot cocoa and caroling in Westfield held by the prevention team.

Davy expressed concemn with the amount of things that families and children have to do in the area. -
Commissioner Hamilton states there are a lot of programs and activities, opposed to an actual business, for
example a bowling alley, it is just a matter of getting the information out to the community.

Davy made a motion to close the meeting. Malachi seconded. Meeting Adjourned at 1:56 P.M.
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